
 
 

Neighbourhood Planning Forum Refusal Statement  

Name of proposed Neighbourhood Planning Forum: Interim Old Oak Neighbourhood 

Forum 

Name of applicant: Interim Old Oak Neighbourhood Forum 

Name of (proposed) neighbourhood area: Old Oak Neighbourhood Area 

Date of consultation: 3rd May – 15th June 2017 

 

Decision 

Notice is hereby given that the London Borough of Hammersmith and Fulham (LBHF), 

pursuant to a decision made on 4 September 2017 by its Cabinet, has refused the 

designation of Interim Old Oak Neighbourhood Forum as a Neighbourhood Planning Forum. 

Reasons for decision 

A neighbourhood forum is required to have a membership of at least 21 members (set out in 

Section 61F(5)(c) of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990). On the 4th September 2017, 

LBHF made a decision to designate part of the neighbourhood plan area submitted by the 

Interim Old Oak Neighbourhood Forum.  Due to the changes made to the neighbourhood 

area boundary, the proposed neighbourhood forum does not meet the minimum membership 

requirement for the designated Old Oak Neighbourhood Area and has been refused. 

The decision document can be viewed at the following locations: 

- LBHF Neighbourhood Planning webpages: 

https://www.lbhf.gov.uk/planning/planning-policy/local-development-

framework/neighbourhood-planning  

 

- Duty Planning Room, Hammersmith Town Hall Extension, King Street, 

Hammersmith, W6 9JU 
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